F
Further Evidence of Genocide at Canadian ‘Residential School’
This week, the Canadian government came under renewed criticism after
descendants of the native people originally living in the lands of Canada discovered
the remains of 215 children, some as young as 3 years old, buried on the site of
Canada‟s largest Indigenous residential school. The remains were confirmed with the
use of ground penetrating radar and more may yet be found. According to The
Washington Post, “From the 19th century until the 1970s, more than 150,000 First
Nations children were required to attend state-funded Christian schools as part of a
program to assimilate them into Canadian society. They were forced to convert to
Christianity and not allowed to speak their native languages. Many were beaten and
verbally abused, and up to 6,000 are said to have died.” Of course, shirking blame for
his government and people, Canadian Prime Minister Justin Trudeau is calling for the
Catholic Church in distant Rome to issue a mere verbal apology.
Quite contrary to the propaganda against Islam, it is actually the West that has
brutally colonised non-Western peoples. Those lands that the Europeans found too
hot for them to reside in became subject to the imposition of extractive institutions that
exploited their wealth, resources and labour. But those lands that were of similar
climate to Europe - Canada, America, Australia - suffered the worst, as mass
genocidal programmes sought to eliminate most of the native inhabitants and
minimise, marginalise and suppress those that remained to make way for vast
numbers of Europeans to recreate a version of their home countries away from home.
The West, even today, remains highly racist, and the descendants of native peoples
and others continue to be oppressed in their own lands. This is in stark contrast to
Islam, which fully integrated native inhabitants into its civilisation, fully allowing those
people to remain upon their previous religions, as evidenced by the millions of Arab
Christians that exist even today, or the hundreds of millions of the Indian „Hindu‟
population whose forefathers lived for eight centuries under Muslim rule. With Allah‟s
permission, the Muslim Ummah shall soon overthrow the colonialism that it remains
ensnared in and re-establish the righteous Islamic Khilafah (Caliphate) State on
the method of the Prophet (saw) that shall unify all Muslim lands, liberate Muslim
occupied territories, implement the Islamic Shari‟a, restore the Islamic way of life and
carry the light of Islam to the entire world.

Pakistan and Afghanistan, Turkey and Kurdistan
Pakistan has begun preparing the ground, politically, for the role America is
assigning it of being a proxy for America‟s continued control of Afghanistan. After its
failure in Afghanistan, America is not withdrawing but changing its style of control
from direct military occupation to indirect political domination. The Pakistani
leadership is well aware of the huge burden about to befall it; the Pakistani National

Security Adviser said this week, according to The Dawn, “[The] United States has
assured us that Pakistan will not be made a scapegoat amidst the withdrawal [of US
troops] from Afghanistan, but only time will tell whether [they stay true to their word]
as history suggests otherwise”. And Pakistani Prime Minister Imran Khan said on
Friday in an interview with Reuters, “There is a lot of fear right now in Pakistan and I
assure you that we are trying our level best that there is some sort of political
settlement before the Americans leave”. The “fear” he refers to is of course the fear of
the Pakistani leadership being exposed for their unwavering subservience to America
as they bring pressure to bear against the mujahideen in Afghanistan. Otherwise,
there is nothing but relief and joy in Pakistan and the rest of the Muslim Ummah that
the Americans forces have been forced to flee. No foreign power is capable of
dominating Muslims; it is only the complicity of our own agent ruling class that
enables Western imperialism to continue in our lands.
Having just failed yet again to intervene militarily in Palestine, Turkish President
Recep Tayyip Erdogan has threatened to attack a refugee settlement inside Iraqi
Kurdistan, saying, “If the United Nations does not clean it up, we will do it as a UN
member”. According to Reuters, Turkey has intensified attacks on the Iraqi side of its
border over the past year in order to strike at the Kurdistan Workers Party PKK but
now Erdogan is threatening to attack the Makhmour Camp, 180 km south of the
Turkish border. The question is why Turkey is ready to take such action against fellow
Muslims but refrains from action against the illegal Jewish entity or the Western
powers that support it. Clearly, despite Erdogan‟s attempts to portray himself as a
sincere Muslim leader, the reality is that Erdogan is a Western puppet just like all our
other rulers at this time. The West know that they cannot rule of Muslims directly, so
they have provided us with leaders from amongst us who have betrayed us to our
enemies. In order to better control the Muslim Ummah, America is creating a balance
of power within the Muslim world, placing Muslim countries like Turkey in opposition
to other Muslim countries. But with Allah‟s permission, the Muslim Ummah shall soon
arise and overthrow this entire agent ruling class and replace them with a single
sincere, capable, general leadership for all Muslim lands from Morocco to Indonesia.
The Khilafah State shall, almost from its inception, enter the ranks of the great powers
on account of its vast size, resources, population, strategic position and Islamic
ideology.
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